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Welcome to Brothers of the Word. Because brother, you need the word! 
 
Today is a message that hit me even as for God began to reveal it to me and if 
you have a father who was not the best father in the world or who is missing, 
this message is for you and I assure you this message will apply to about 75% 
of people hearing my voice and seeing my face upon this day. So whether you 
are watching this by television, or whether you are listening at 
TheOnLineWord.com, or whether you are listening via VirtualChurch.com, if 
you have a father who was not the father that he should have been, this 
message is for you. And today’s message is entitled: The sons of Korah. Most 
of you do not even know who Korah is. You do not know that particular 
biblical figure because he is not a man who is talked about a whole lot. But 
the sons of Korah are relevant in our lives today because we have so many 
sons and daughters of Korah. In the old testament of the bible in the book of 
Numbers, beginning at the 16th chapter and I am going to read this from the 
new living translation and those of you who have your bibles, just listen 
instead of trying to follow along and I want you to understand this as a story 
more so than just verses of scripture and that is why I chose the new living 
translation so that it would read smoothly and that you would understand it. 
 
One day, Korah, son of Izhar, a descendent of Kohath, son of Levi, conspired 
with Dathan and Abiram, the sons of Eliab and On, son of Peleth, from the 
tribe of Reuben. They incited a rebellion against Moses involving 250 of the 
prominent leaders, all members of the Assembly. They went to Moses and 
Aaron and said, “You have gone too far. Everyone in Israel has been set apart 
by the Lord and he is with all of us. What right do you have to act as though 
you are greater than anyone else among all these people of the Lord?” When 
Moses heard what they were saying, he threw himself down with his face to 
the ground then he said to Korah and his followers, “Tomorrow morning, the 
Lord will show us who belongs to Him and who is holy. The Lord will allow 
those who are chosen to enter his Holy presence.” Skipping down to verse 11, 
“The one you are really revolting against is the Lord. And who is Aaron that 
you are complaining about him?” Then Moses summoned Dathan and 
Abriam, the sons of Eliab, but they replied, “We refuse to come. Is it not 
enough that you brought us out of Egypt, a land flowing with milk and honey, 
to kill us here in the wilderness and that you now treat us like your subjects? 
What is more, you have not brought us into the land flowing with milk and 
honey or given us an inheritance of fields and vineyards. Are you trying to 
fool us? We will not come.” Then Moses became very angry and said to the 
Lord, “Do not accept their offerings. I have not taken so much as a donkey 
from them and I have never hurt a single one of them.” And Moses said to 
Korah, “Come here tomorrow and present yourself before the Lord with all of 
your followers. Aaron will also be here. Be sure that each of your 250 



followers brings an incense burner with incense on it so you can present them 
before the Lord. Aaron will also bring his incense burner.” So these men came 
with their incense burners, placed burning coals and incense on them, and 
stood at the entrance of the tabernacle with Moses and Aaron. 
 
Meanwhile, Korah had stirred up the entire community against Moses and 
Aaron and they all assembled at the tabernacle entrance. Then the glorious 
presence of the Lord appeared to the whole community and the Lord said to 
Moses and Aaron, “Get away from these people so that I may instantly 
destroy them.” But Moses and Aaron fell face down on the ground. ‘Oh God, 
the God and source of all life”, they pleaded, “must you be angry with all the 
people when only one man sins?” and the Lord said to Moses, “then tell all 
the people to get away from the tents of Korah, Dathan, and Abiram. So 
Moses got up and rushed over to the tents of Dathan and Abiram followed 
closely by the Israelite leaders. “Quick!” He told the people. “Get away from 
the tents of these wicked men and do not touch anything that belongs to 
them. If you do, you will be destroyed for their sins.” So all the people stood 
back from the tents of Korah, Dathan, and Abiram then Dathan and Abiram 
came out and stood at the entrances of their tents with their wives and 
children and little ones and Moses said, “By this, you will know that the Lord 
has sent me to do all these things that I have done for I have not done them 
on my own. If these men die a natural death, then the Lord has not sent me 
but if the Lord performs a miracle and the ground opens up and swallows 
them and all their belongings and they go down alive into the grave, then you 
will know that these men have despised the Lord.” He had hardly finished 
speaking the words when the ground suddenly split open beneath them. The 
earth opened up and swallowed the men along with their households and 
their followers who were standing with them and everything they own so 
they went down alive into the grave along with their belongings. The earth 
closed over them and they all vanished. All of the people of Israel fled as they 
heard their screams, fearing that the earth would swallow them, too. Then 
fire blazed forth from the Lord and burned up the 250 men who were offering 
incense. 
 
Verse 41: But the very next morning, the whole community began muttering 
again against Moses and Aaron saying, “You two have killed the Lord’s 
people.” As the people gather to protest Moses and Aaron, they turned 
towards the tabernacle and saw that the cloud had covered it and the glorious 
presence of the Lord appeared. Moses and Aaron came and stood at the 
entrance of the tabernacle and the Lord said to Moses, “Get away from these 
people so that I can instantly destroy them.” But Moses and Aaron fell face 
down on the ground and Moses said to Aaron, “Quick! Take an incense burner 
and place burning coals on it from the altar. Lay incense on it and carry it 
quickly among the people to make atonement for them. The Lord’s anger is 



blazing among them. The plague has already begun.” Aaron did as Moses told 
him and ran out among the people. The plague indeed had already begun but 
Aaron burned the incense and made atonement for them. He stood between 
the living and the dead until the plague was stopped. But 14,700 people died 
in that plague in addition to those who had died in the incident involving 
Korah. Then because the plague had stopped, Aaron returned to Moses at the 
entrance of the tabernacle. This was a lot of scripture but it was necessary to 
build and let you understand the story of Korah and in the final verse, it 
deals with Numbers 26 verses 10 and 11 and it says this, “But the earth 
opened up and swallowed them with Korah and 250 of their followers were 
destroyed that day by fire from the Lord. This served as a warning to the 
entire nation of Israel. However, the sons of Korah did not die that day.” 
 
There are fundamentally three prime men of Israel who had formed a 
rebellion against Moses and Aaron and what Moses was trying to tell them 
was, “Look men, you are not rebelling against me! Who am I and who were 
they? You are not rebelling against me! You are rebelling against God!” 
 
You see, if God’s words come, it is not the man that you are rebelling against. 
You are rebelling against God himself and God is a merciful God. God is an 
all loving type of God. He was rough. And see, when you read the Old 
Testament, suppose God dealt with us like that today. I mean, God was 
wrath. God told Moses, “Look, get away from that tent because I am getting 
ready to apart of the group.” He just had an earthquake open up and swallow 
them up apart. A fire just came down from heaven and just burn them up. 
That is pretty rough. And when you look at it, the thing about it after the 
earthquake swallowed the men and after they got buried, the very next day, 
the people were still grumbling against Moses. Do you realize those were 
some hardheaded folk? Now, I do not know about you people but if had seen, 
see a large of grumbling against the Lord and James is grumbling against the 
Lord and all of a sudden, I saw a streak of fire come down and there was a lot 
of powdered ashes left in that chair and in this chair, owe them up and it 
called back up and then here, I will not come back. Do you think I am going 
to grumble? Now, if I sat there, I may even have sat that way, but you can be 
rest assured I will not open up my mouth, not after seeing that! People, these 
were some stubborn people! And here with Korah, and Dathan, and Abiram, 
in a sense that Dathan and Abiram, they stood outside their tents and they 
brought their wives and they brought their children and they brought their 
little ones and all of them were swallowed up too, but Numbers later on says, 
“But the sons of Korah did not die that day.” And people, so many of us are 
the sons of Korah. 
 
There were three sets of fathers. All three who went against God and then, 
two out of three says they were destroyed instantly. They never made it but 



one out of the three, the children survived and when God first relayed this 
message on me, he actually pointed me to the 42nd Psalms. In the 42nd 
Psalms, it is a poem about the sons of Korah and it is a pleading type of poem 
that basically says, “As the deer pants for streams of water, so my soul pants 
for you, Oh God. My soul thirsts for God, for the living God. When can I go 
and meet with God? My tears have been my food day and night, while men 
say to me all day long, where is your God? These things I remember as I pour 
out my soul. How I used to go with the multitude, leading the procession to 
the house of God with shouts of joy and thanksgiving among the festive 
throng. Why are you downcast, oh my soul? Why so disturbed within me?” It 
was a pleading type of song and when you read the 42nd Psalms, it is as if my 
bones suffer more agony as my foes taunt me, saying to me all day long, 
where is your God? Why are you downcast on my soul? Why so disturbed 
within me? Put your hope in God for I will yet praise him, my savior and my 
God. And as I read through this 42nd Psalms, talking about the sons of 
Korah, people there are so many of us and our father were like Korah. We 
had fathers who did not really reverence God. They did the wrong things, 
taught the wrong things, and said the wrong things and a result, we were in 
a household where daddy did not really know God and if he did know God, he 
did not honor God and we are like the sons of Korah and people, let me tell 
you what a father imparts into a child is real. It affects you. Do not let anyone 
fool you about that. I am doing well and all of my brothers are doing well but 
a large part of our blessing is from our father and I can look back and almost 
everything that we have done and I can see the root of what my father 
implanted in his children and he did not just implant training. My father left 
us resources. He left us a thriving business and do you know people? Money 
makes a difference. 
 
Even when you train, you know, you have got to have some venture or capital 
that even get started with some stuff. So you have to have foundation and 
you have to have resources and see, we came from a family out of all of the 
sons and there were six of us. There is no divorce in the family. You know 
why there is no divorce? It is not that we have not had problems. There is no 
divorce because we came from a father who did not believe in it. We came 
from a father who said, “God first, family second, and business third.” So it 
was implanted into us by our father. It makes a difference. The bible says a 
good man leaves an inheritance to his children’s children and see, even now, 
even my children will still benefit from the inheritance that my daddy left 
and my daddy, even though he has been gone over 10 years, he is still living 
because of the stuff he started. I even look at the business that my father left 
and when I look at the business that my father left, most of the money-
making elements of the business my daddy started and even though I have 
got a degree in chemistry and developed a lot of the products, our number one 
product that makes the most money is the one my daddy started. We have got 



the largest beauty show of its type in the world. My daddy started it and 
when he left it to us, it was the largest one of its type. He left us an 
inheritance so people, daddies can make a big difference and we have one of 
the best fathers in the world, who left us treasure among treasure among 
treasure but what about if your daddy was karma? What if you saw daddy 
beating up your mom? What if daddy drank up his check every week? What if 
daddy kept the family in distress and disarray? And people, it happens more 
times than not. What if you saw daddy out caressing and all night long and 
you knew daddy was with women other than momma? What if your daddy 
despises and did not respect the ways of God? What if you are a son or a 
daughter of Korah? Well, the sons of Korah did not die that day and people, 
this thing is real, just as sure as I am standing here. It is real. When daddies 
have not been real daddies. And it begins with daddy. It always has been. 
That is what the bible has always said. It begins with daddy. What if you are 
a son of Korah? And that is why God has broken this message and has sent 
this message and I want you to understand people just as they are the 
blessings. You see, the curses exist too that is why the bible, over in Exodus, 
it says, “You shall not bow down to them or worship them for I, the Lord your 
God, am a jealous God, punishing the children for the sin of the father to the 
third and fourth generation of those who hate me but showing love to a 
thousand generations of those who love me and keep my commandments.” 
There is a problem when you are a son or daughter of Korah. Yes, straight up 
point blank there is a problem. I wish I could gloss it over and say that there 
was not but it is because God’s words say so. He said I will visit the inequities 
of sins of the fathers of the children. Now, I cannot argue with you whether 
that is fair or not because I did not create the system. All I can tell you is 
what the system said. I cannot debate with you whether it should be or 
should not be. I do not have the brains, the intellect. I do not have the power 
to change it but I can tell you what the word says, what God says, and this is 
God speaking directly. He said, “I will visit the inequities of the father down 
up into the third and the fourth generation so that means even if your great 
granddaddy was Korah, you got a problem. So what do you do? And people, 
let me tell you two things. Within every family, somewhere down the line, 
there is a Korah within that three or four generation span and within every 
family; there was a righteous man within a thousand generations. 
 
You see, fortunately, God gave us a great. He said, “Look, if you got an evil 
daddy, I will bring the inequity like, I did not create the system so do not get 
mad at me by quoting me. He said if you have an evil daddy, I will bring the 
retribution down to the third and the fourth generation but if you have a 
righteous daddy who followed me, I will bless them for a thousand 
generations. Anyone who checks their family tree by the time you go back 
three or four generations, you got a Korah hanging on that branch 
somewhere. Somewhere, you got a daddy who did not do right. Your daddy 



did it right, you go back and check your granddad and you go back and check 
his. Someway, you got a Korah in there somewhere and if we go back to the 
righteous man where all of us came from, who was Noah, and even if you 
stretch it at maximum, Noah was just 5000 years. He is pushing his way 
beyond so at maximum, you can say Noah was no more than 5000 years back 
maximum, pushing it and doubling it. A generation is 20 years. God says I 
will bless them for a thousand generations which means if Noah was the only 
one who made it through the flood and all of us can trace our ancestry back to 
Noah and the maximum that Noah could have been probably 3000 years ago, 
just pushing you say 5000 even all the history is wrong, that means we got 
another 15,000 years of grace and blessing, just off Noah. So you have to 
understand they are intwined. It is both problem but the issue that I am 
dealing with today and the things that so many of us struggle, we wrestle 
with, and were paying for right now. We are paying for the sins of Korah 
because we are the sons and the daughters of Korah and you know it. I wish 
everyone had a good father. I wish everyone had a daddy like mine but the 
others just do not. That is all there is to it. In 50% of the cases right now, 
daddy is not even there. So we have to debate which he was. He was good 
because he is not even there. So if he is not there, it does not even win the 
argument. That is why one man, he said, “Look, when I marry, I do not want 
to marry a widow. I want to marry somebody divorced.” I said why? “Because 
if I marry a widow, she may become she may become a heart break the whole 
damn world. But, if she is divorced, a nursing said by that rask.” So if he is 
gone, there is not even any question about it and in America right now, 
almost 50% of the daddies are absent in one form or another and we struggle 
with it. In 42nd Psalms of the plead and of the plight of the sons of Korah. I 
do not want to just tell you the situation. God did not just send me today to 
just tell you the situation. He sent me today to tell you the solution. You 
already know when daddy did not do right. You do not even need me to tell 
you that. You already know if daddy is not doing right. You do not need me to 
tell you that but you need a word from God for it is to get things set straight 
and to make the croquet pairs and to make the sins of the fathers right. First 
of all, I am going to tell you one thing is this, it is not easy because daddy 
imparts an anointing onto the children that most people cannot get off that is 
why 2 out of 3 of those families were instantly destroyed. Most people cannot 
get enough money. Most people, when they are hooked by things of the world 
and things that have to do with money, most people can never escape. Only a 
remnant will break free, make changes and set their lives in order. And 
understand this, it is not just your life that you set in order. It would be your 
children and your children’s children and you have to understand what you 
must do if you are a son or you are a daughter of Korah. 
 
And I am getting ready to give you some keys that through the grace of God 
will set your life in order and will help erase some of the pain of what daddy 



has done in the past. You cannot change the past. You can only change today 
which will affect the future and for those who are still hurting and still 
wondering what do I do about all these stuff my daddy left in me and only, I 
want you to listen to what I am about to tell you. 
 
For those of you who are watching this on television, I am getting ready to go 
off the air but you need to hear this. All you have to do is just go to 
TheOnLineWord.com and search on the Sons of Korah or enter in message 
number 5226. If you have a friend and you know they are a son or daughter 
of Korah and you know they need to hear this message, go to 
TheOnLineWord.com and click send a friend and send the message number 
5226. As long as they have an e-mail address, you can send it to them right 
away at no charge. If you are watching by television, go to at 
TheOnLineWord right now and you need to hear the keys that God would tell 
you to redeem yourself from being son of Korah. 
 
Thank you for watching Brothers of the Word, because brother, you need the 
word. 
 
And now, I want to just give you a few keys for those who have been 
struggling with this thing. And you know daddy has not been right. First 
thing you need to do is this: You need to change daddies. The first thing you 
do is you need to change daddies. When Psalms 42 began, it says, “As the 
deer pants for streams of water, so my soul pants for you, Oh God. My soul 
thirsts for God, for the living God. When can I go and meet with God?” It 
began by saying Lord, my soul. You see, when you got a daddy that has been 
a Korah, he will never be able to fill the emptiness, the void, and the things 
that have been left missing in you because let me tell you some people, if he 
has not been right, there is a strong high probability that he is not going to 
get right and you have to change daddies. And here in Psalms, the writer was 
saying, Lord, I pant for you. See people, we are not all grace with having an 
extremely good earthly father but al l of the children of God are graced with 
having a perfect heavenly father and when your earthly father is not very 
good, you have to start looking to the heavenly father. The first thing you 
have to do is change daddies and see, even the whole Christian faith is based 
around the philosophy of changing daddies. The whole faith is. That is why in 
John third chapter, the bible says, “Now there was a man of the Pharisees 
named Nicodemus, a member of the Jewish ruling council. He came to Jesus 
at night and said, “Rabbi, we know you are a teacher who has come from God 
for no one could perform the miraculous signs you are doing if God were not 
with you.” In reply, Jesus declared, “I tell you the truth. No one can see the 
kingdom of God unless he is born again.” And when you look at this verse, 
that was not what Nicodemus asked. And what did Nicodemus asked? 
Nicodemus, who was a wise ruler of Israel came and he says, “Rabbi, we 



know that you are a teacher who has come from God for no one can do the 
miraculous signs if God were not with you.” And Jesus looked at him and 
said, “I tell you the truth. No one can see the kingdom of God unless he 
change daddies.” See, we are born in the natural. And, we are born of flesh 
and with fleshy parents. No one will be able to see the kingdom of heaven 
unless you change daddies. 
 
Unless you are born again and see, the bible does not explain what born 
again means. So unless you are born of the water and of the spirit but does 
that really explain exactly what that means? All of the stuff that has been 
placed in us is not of God and all of us have a little bit of Korah somewhere 
on our family tree. You have got to change daddies and when you change 
daddies, Jesus again, down in John chapter 5 verse 19 says, “Jesus gave him 
this  answer: I tell you the truth. The son can do nothing by himself. He can 
do only what he sees his father doing because whatever the father does, the 
son also does.” Jesus said this. He said and he did not say himself. He said 
the son. The son can do nothing by himself. Everything you do is going to be 
related to your daddy and to your parents so the son can do nothing by 
himself. He can only do what he sees his father doing. Sometimes people, we 
do not understand why we behave the way that we do. We do not understand 
why we can never get financially sated. We do not understand why no matter 
how much money we earn, no matter how much education we get, and no 
matter what title we get on our jobs, we do not understand. Why? Because of 
the struggling with money and you go back and you ask, how did daddy do 
with money? And we will find that well, momma and daddy always struggled, 
making it paycheck by paycheck day by day. And you do not understand why. 
Because that is all you see your daddy do. The bible says the son can do 
nothing except that which he sees his daddy do. People, if you get ready to get 
married, you better go check that daddy because the son will only be able to 
do what he sees his daddy do. And if you have a Korah, you need to change 
daddies. You need to realize that you cannot change your biological father. 
That is impossible. You cannot change your biological father but you can 
change your spirit. And sometimes, that is why even in the natural, when you 
had influence and a daddy who has been right, you need to go and get under 
the influence of someone who is right. Someone whose example you can follow 
because people, we will not be able to do that which we cannot see. The only 
time you can do that which you cannot see is if you have to be a true 
visionary to just see but in all of human existence, we are only going to do 
what we have seen in the vast, vast majority of time. You need to go and get 
you a spiritual daddy and oftentimes, that is a person who is in the flesh. 
Ladies, it is the same thing. If mama had not, you need to go sit. That is what 
the bible told the old ladies, “Ladies, you teach and train the young women 
how to behave and how to act. If they do not, they will never know how 
because they can only do what they see. And if you are a son of Korah, you 



need to go and get spiritual daddy. You need to change daddies. I am talking 
about even in the earth. You need to go and you need to. First of all, get to a 
good solid pastor for those of you who are listening to me and you try and sit 
it at home working the stuff up all night. You got to go see daddy. Something 
only daddy can fix but how can it be fixed if you do not have a daddy? And 
you need to go and we try to wrestle this stuff all out by ourselves. You need 
to go and you need to see daddy and you need to understand. The other point 
is this, you got to understand. You see, a father is someone whom you are 
willing to accept discipline and correction from because of good there my 
daddy beat me to death. Do you know if my daddy were brought up in the 
days society with all these rules and stuff? My daddy would have been locked 
up. My daddy beat me to death but he beat the hell out of me. 
 
Do you understand? So, I had a good daddy but he was a rough daddy just 
like God. He is an awesome daddy but he is a rough daddy and sometimes, 
God will have to put some correction. That is why it says a father disciplines 
the son whom he loves. So if you go in and see sometimes, we want to sin on 
that someone but we do not want any correction and direction, are we? And 
oftentimes, I will have people come to me and they say, “Pastor, I want to get 
your counseling on this” and when I tell them something, that is not what 
they wanted to do. They still go to do what they want to do anyhow. I said, 
“You really did not want my counseling. What you wanted was my approval.” 
That is not what you asked for and I am telling you right now, you better not 
mess up. Do not do this. They are still going to do it anyhow. So even when 
you choose a father, you have to understand that a good daddy is going to 
direct, discipline, and correct you. And you have to go in with the frame of 
mind that this is what you want to change your life. A father is determined 
by time, impartation, imitation, and support. First of all, a good daddy is 
going to give you some time. Now, it does not necessarily mean especially if 
you go and get a pastor that the pastor is going to spend all day talking to 
you one on one. What is meant by that and sometimes, you have people that 
just sparkling want to hold out a person. I have had people that they have 
come and said, “I want you to counsel me.” I said to my first counsel this, 
“You need to be in church every Sunday and Friday.” He said, “I do not want 
to come to church. I just want you to sit.” I said, “No.” I said, “That was my 
first piece of counseling.” My first piece of counseling is you need to be in 
church every Sunday and every Friday. He said, “I do not want that. I just 
want you to.” I said, “You want me baby sit you? I am not going to baby sit 
you. I will talk with you on a one on one basis but I am not going to if you are 
not going to be in church every Sunday and every Friday. So, sometimes, the 
first thing a father will give you is time. And whether it is from a pulpit or 
whether it is one on one, the first thing he will do is give you time. Second 
thing that a father would do, a father will give you importation.  When you 
are around a person good or bad, their spirits do not get on you one way or 



another. Do you know if you are around somebody cursing all the time, even 
if you do not curse. Minutes you stomp your toilet almost as if you have to 
teach yourself because you know how? Do you know the stuff will get in you 
and even before you say it, you start thinking it. I was outside of my house 
the other day on the back porch and the garbage truck went by and it was on 
the other side of the woods and I could hear a woman on the back of the truck 
cursing up a storm. As a matter of fact, as I listen to her, her curse words 
were punctuated with regular English words. You know how most people 
they punctuate what they are saying with a curse? Well, hers was opposite. 
She was cursing so much every now and then I did not hear a regular word 
come through. And as I heard it, I thought two things. I thought first of all, 
what she is riding on is symbolic of what is coming out of her mouth. She is 
on the garbage truck and the second thing I thought of was this, woe to the 
person who is riding with her because he must be hearing it way off and they 
only passed by about 30 seconds and I said whoa to the person who has to 
ride with this person all day long cause I am sure her words did not get in his 
move. So a father will have people impartation to you. Sometimes, in just the 
small things that he says or the way that he conducts himself. You will see it 
and you will find people that children will imitate their father subconsciously 
if they are around them long enough. I tell my wife all of the time I said we 
do not have to spend so much time telling the children, what we have to do is 
show the children because much more is caught than is taught. And we just 
do right. They will eventually follow exactly what we do. We are trying to get 
the children to drink water so we got to show them and as we began drinking 
water, do you know what? They start asking, “Daddy, can I have some 
water?” and I was shocked when they asked that thing. But after they saw 
momma and after they saw daddy, they automatically call because it was not 
through teaching. It was through impartation. 
 
So you have to be around the father who will impart some things to you and 
you get imitation. I went out jogging yesterday and now, my children, they 
have started asking can they go with me? They cannot run but what they do 
is they ride their scooter and the other one has a little battery-powered jeep 
that he will drive. So, as I am running, they follow behind on the scooter and 
the jeep and if they do this long enough, the image of them seeing daddy 
running, sooner or later they will get out of the jeep and off the scooter 
because the impartation will bring about imitation and the other thing that a 
real father provides is support. You cannot have any children if you do not 
support, just plain and simple and to be honest about it, sometimes people we 
get this to backwards because the daddies now want their children to support 
them. No, the daddy is supposed to support the children and when a father 
truly adopts you and takes you home, there will come a point when he see his 
son doing well that he will provide some actual support onto his children. 
And people, even when you have a great father, there always comes a time 



when you will not have the visible presence or support of your dad. My dad 
has been gone now over 10 years. I can no longer talk with him. I can no 
longer see him. Do you know when Jesus hang on the cross, his last words 
were, “Oh God, Oh God. Why have thou forsaken me?” Some translations 
have it as, “Father, why have thou forsaken me?” Do you know that as Jesus 
hang on that cross, he could not feel the presence of his heavenly father nor 
was his earthly daddy there. His mama was there and it is symbolic. You 
know, most of you who have fathers who are absent, daddy gone but momma 
there and here was the greatest man that has ever lived, going through the 
most important transition in all of history and daddy was nowhere to be 
found. Daddy where are you now? So there comes the point where everyone 
will go through some things in life but whether you have a good daddy or 
whether you are son of Korah, you go through some things in life and the 
presence of daddy will be nowhere to be found and at that point, you must 
always understand that your heavenly father has never deserted you or left 
you alone. People, God wants us to be born again. That is what Jesus’ whole 
message was about. We must be born again and all of the stuff and all of the 
message, that there are no good daddies at place though. And, some of us, if 
we stop and analyze it, if we stop and look at ourselves in the mirror right 
now, and if we stop and see the way that we are behaving, we will be able to 
see that I am doing this because this is what my daddy did and this is the 
influence of the way then. You must be born again. The sons of Korah did not 
die then. They lived on and when you read the rest of the story of the sons of 
Korah, you will find that they redeemed themselves and they became the 
gatekeepers and the seniors of the chapel. But you must understand that 
there was a process that you must go through but you must understand that 
you got to get over somebody’s stuffing. You must understand the things that 
daddy has placed with us should not be and we must know that we must be 
born again. That is why even a lot of times in the Muslim religion, when they 
were inducted into moving on, they change who they were called. They 
change the last name because so many of them understood they were sons of 
Korah. They could not even be called by the old name and there were some 
things people that God will, from this very message, begin to birth into you 
and there are some old things that will start coming out of it and as we even 
prepare, even within this sanctuary is a time of cleansing. It is no accident 
that God sent this message and I do not know what he will send next but this 
is a message of cleansing. See people, the things that really poison our lives 
are not food-based. Jesus said it is not the things that go into a man that defy 
for that enters into the mouth, passes through the body, and passes out into 
the drop. That is not the stuff that really defies us. It is not the food. You can 
eat chickens all day long. Your health may not be the best in the world but 
that is not the thing that will defy your spirit. The thing that will defy our 
spirit is the stuff that Korah would have placed within us because we operate 
and we respond and we react just like momma and just like daddy and if you 



react just like momma and just like daddy, you go get the same things 
momma and daddy got multiplied. You see, in the old days, momma and 
daddy the house may have been in battle but they stayed together. 
Nowadays, it is multiplied so you get not just the fruit, you get a whole tree 
so we are in the process of cleansing but understand people, this is not just 
about the cleansing of the body. God wants to send some stuff that will 
cleanse our souls and get us redeemed and get us reborn. I hope this message 
has ministered to those of you whom for which it was sent. 
 
Bow your heads. 


